Meeting Minutes - January 22nd, 2023

Sami Elmer (President) [X] Mark Wegner []
Stephanie Drahozal (Vice President) [X] Tina Bastian [x]
Sandy Briski (Treasurer) [X] Querida Funck [x]
Helena Pope (Secretary) [X] Nick Kapusta [x]
Duane Draper [X]

Meeting was held via Zoom. Called to order at 6:03pm
Treasurer’s Report

Profit/Loss: We have a $1,000 donation and have paid our sales tax ($1,113.98) for Sweeney
Todd and our 40th Anniversary Celebration. Our net operating revenue after the 40th
Anniversary Celebration was $-11,796.83. We have about $13,500 in our checking account and
about $3,700 in our savings, for a total of about $17,300 in our account

Q and Tina will be getting together to sent receipts out to our Shining Stars for 2022.
Building Stuff

The roof will likely need to be looked at by a professional in the spring to get a quote on pricing
to get it fixed. Once we no longer need to use the furnace, we will also have someone come in
to look at the furnace as we have had some issues with it lately.

New Business/Upcoming Shows

There has been progress made on Beauty and the Beast for our Summer 2023 production. The
audition dates and times have been set and the updated script has been acquired.

When brainstorming for community outreach, we have to keep in mind that we cannot always
commit to daytime performances during the summer as most of our membership works during
the day. There is possible interest in participating in Oregon’s Summerfest parade again this
upcoming summer. The idea of caroling around the holidays was also brought up as a way to
engage with the community. Stephanie is going to reach out to the Oregon Chamber of
Commerce to see if there are events set for 2023 that would be opportunities for OSHP to
perform/participate in. Tina is going to reach out to a contact she has at the Oregon Public
Library about seeing if OSHP would be able to come in and either read stories or a small event
using their community room. We will be doing more research on potential businesses in the
area that we could partner with to expand our community interaction.

We will be suspending the scholarship program and will revisit the program in December 2023



The next meeting will be March 5th at 6pm at the OSHP warehouse (weather pending).

Meeting adjourned at 7:03pm.



